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President’s Message
by Barbara Wingo

Looking Forward, Looking Back
It 1s summer at Marjorie’s farm:

Folk who have never known a tropical summer have never luxuriated i indolence,
while the world around them burst out of its sheath in a mad exuberance ol growth.
It 1s at the Creek as though Nature said to us, “You have toiled for me, now rest
quictly in the shade, and the sun and rain and I will do all that 1s needed.” The bees
have slowed [rom their orgy in the orange blossoms and the pale gold honey is ready
for gathering. They work leisurely, dipping into the long heavy sprays of the palmetto
bloom, stabbing carelessly the pink tarflowers, the gallberries, the andromeda, and
what may be left over of flowers in the garden. They know there will be long months
ol sweetness and there is no longer any hurry.

Both consistent and contrary to Marjorie’s advice about the summer months, tours of the house are cancelled in August
and September in order that the house might be cleaned and restored. However, neither that nor the weather will stop us
from celebrating Marjoric’s 123" birthday. Come to the park for a party celebrating Marjorie on Saturday, August 10.
The event will be held from 11 a.m. to 1 p.m. and will include cake and ice cream (of course) as well as music and a spe-
cial tour of the grounds.

Hot summer weather also does not stop us [rom looking forward to other opportunities and activities as well as looking
back at our history. Looking forward, please jom us in saving various cvent dates. We are planning to present Cross
Roads, a play by Deborah Dickey based on the correspondence between Marjorie and her second husband Norton
Baskin on the evening of October 18 in Gainesville.  Not only will the play, which has been so successfully performed n
St. Augustine and clsewhere, be presented, but also the evening will include a special Friends members’ reception. This
will be our major fundraising event of the year. We hope to continue with the maintenance and other support that we
have given the house and the grounds, and at the same time we wish to expand our support to the building and mainte-
nance ol park [acilities that enhance the visitor experience. Details will be forthcoming on this and other [all events m
our next newsletter: the park’s first Book Talk on November 2, the Friends’” Annual Meeting on December 7, and the
park’s Holiday Party on December 14.

On a far more somber note, since the publication of our last newsletter, we have lost two of the most significant persons
who have shared with us their memories of Marjorie and have contributed to Marjorie’s legacy: J.'T. Glisson and Carol
Fiddia Laxton. We are so thanklul that they were able to share so much in their lifetimes, including in “Here Is Home:
Marjorie Kinnan Rawlings and Cross Creek”. We will be celebrating their lives in future newsletters. Finally, and also
looking at the past — and, i particular, the history of the park itself — mcluded m this newsletter are excerpts from a re-
cording of a 1970 tour of the housc from the park’s archives. I have drawn excerpts from this recording for this and fu-
ture newsletters.

In any event, have a wonderful summer, and I hope to see all ol you at Marjorie’s birthday party!

Hil Happy 128rd Birthday Marjorie!!! Saturday, August 10th
e *Cake *Ice Cream *Music llam. to Ip.m.

< > *Tours of the Grounds Marjorie Kinnan Rawlings Historic State Park
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MEMBERS OF THE Park Manager Message
BOARD OF DIRECTORS \ .
by Scott Spaulding
Officers 2019
President: Barbara Wingo Greetings Everyone,

Vice President: Carrie Todd

Treasurer: Anne Pierce In her book Cross Creck, Marjorie wrote that May can

CSO Board of Directors be one of the hottest months of the year, boy was she

right! The tail end of spring was HOT. Summer is ofli-
cially upon us, and soon we should sce afternoon rains to
help provide some relief from the scorching sun.

Mickey Angell
Donna Green-Townsend
Anne Pierce

Neal and Elaine Despite the heat, our duck population 1s

growing. We now have 10 ducklings.
They were brought into this world au
naturel/ being mcubated and reared by
their Mama Duck. They are growing so
fast; m no time at all they will blend right
i with the rest of the flock, which 1s now
numbered at 19.

On May 1" we welcomed resident volun-
teers Gregg and Debra Prosch. They are
first timers at Marjorie Kinnan Rawlings Historic State Park, but have been full

time work campers for over five years. They have been a great help! Gregg 1s
keeping up with the weekly weeding of the citrus beds and monthly fertilizing of
the trees along with helping with duck and chicken duty and mowing. Debra has
been helping with watering and weeding the garden and cleaning the historic
home. We will certamnly miss them when they leave the end of July.

Our request 1 the last newsletter for donated items for the tenant house did not
go unanswered. So far, we have received a wood burning stove from long-time
Friend of the park Cephus Harrell, two period chairs from Friends President
Barbara Wingo and two more chairs [rom Friend of the park Judith McFadden.
‘We greatly appreciate the donations. The next time you are at the park, be sure
to visit the tenant house. It is now open for viewing mside 7 days a week.

Speaking of donations...the park is still in desperate need of an electric or gas-
powered utility vehicle. - preferably one with a dump bed. If anyone has one
that 1s operational and surplus to their needs, we would certainly put it to good
usc.

July is our last month of tours until October, so if you would like to sce the inte-
rior of the house, which 1s by guided tour only, please come out Thursday -
Sunday through the end of July. Keep in mind that Marjorie never had air con-
ditioning, other than open windows and fans. In keeping with tradition, it 1s still
that way, so come early to beat the alternoon heat. If you don’t do well in the
heat, tours will begin again Thursday October 3“. We close the historic house to
tours in August and September for its annual cleaning. I you would like to vol-
unteer to help with that, please let us know!

‘What a wonderful day we had on May 4”. It all started with the lighting of the
smoker around 5 am to begin the low and slow smoking of pork roast to be
served that alternoon. As the sweet smell of smoke lilled the air, Friends Vice
President and former Park Ranger Carrie Todd joined the festivities by cooking
(Continued on page 4)




